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“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 
If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor know so organisations 

avoid booking same date 

2nd Feb Coffee Morning @ St Radigund’s Church Hall, 10am – 12 noon 

3rd Feb JAY THE POSTIE  MEMORIAL SERVICE @ ST RADIGUNDS CHURCH 

10th Feb New Age Kurling @ Village Hall (page 1 and 8) 

13th Feb WI - Fish & Chips – Update on Africa from Mrs Pam Barr. (Page 13) 

23rd Feb BINGO NIGHT – WI @ Church Hall, (Page 13) 

25th Feb Samaritans Table Fayre @ Village Hall   

2nd Mar Coffee Morning @ St Radigund’s Church Hall, 10am – 12 noon 

3rd Mar Capel School PFA Bingo Night (Page 10) 

3rd Mar Harvey Grammar  – Kent Youth Jazz Orchestra (page 10) 

9th Mar Talk Warden from The RSPB Reserve at Dungeness (Page 2) 

13th Mar WI -   Air Ambulance (Page 13) 

16th Mar The Colrose 7 in St Radigunds Church 

23rd & 

24th Mar 
ST RADIGUND’S PLAYERS PANTOMIME 

“STARSHREK” 

10th Apr WI -  Mrs Jen Parsons – How not to be a victim of Crime  (Page 13) 

13th Apr The Colrose 7 Jazz band  (Page 2) 

8th May WI - Resolutions Meeting and  Update on ACWW (Page 13) 

9th May Railway Swing Band @ Village Hall 

12th May Snowdown Colliery Welfare Male Voice Choir St Radigunds Church 

19th May Capel School PFA Quiz Night 7pm – 10pm (Page 10) 

8th Jun Frank Conley on Gilbert  Sullivan- Heroes and Villains 

12th Jun WI - Mrs Kath Clark – History of Capel-le-Ferne (Page 13) 

16th Jun Capel Youth Club Car Treasure Hunt (Page 6) 

28th Jun Capel Youth Club Annual General Meeting 

29th Jun BINGO NIGHT – WI @ Church Hall, (Page 13) 

10th Jul Dr Gehad Homsey – Mercy Ships (Page 13) 

13th Jul Adrian Christian Mires - Classical Guitar recital 

14th Aug WI - Garden Meeting (2.30 p.m.) TBA (Page 13) 

11th Sep WI -  Burlesque Evening (Page 13) 

6th Oct Quiz Night @ Capel School – Capel Youth Club 7.30pm start 

9th Oct WI -  Mrs Glynis Miller – Food Banks (Page 13) 

13th Nov WI - Annual Meeting – Helen Stevenson Quiz (Page 13) 

11th Dec WI – Christmas Meeting (Page 13) 

 

St Radigund's Players 

2018 Pantomime 

“STARSHREK” 

At  the Village Hall on 23rd and 24th March 2018.  

We welcome new members, and if you fancy an 

opportunity to 'tread the boards' or to be part of the 

production team, please contact the Chairman Jerry 

Spillett (01303 242146) or email at jvspillett@aol.com 

 

 

mailto:jvspillett@aol.com
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman - No job too small 
Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling, 

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting, 

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY  

JOBS NOT LISTED 
 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1st and 3rd Thursday in the month from  

7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

Any issues/queries – Please contact the 

Chairperson, Simon on 07860803767 

ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND 

 Please ensure you collect your children from the 

hall, not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

ACTIVITIES 

Hi all, date for your diary if you fancy 

a family car treasure hunt in the 

summer: Saturday 16th June late 

afternoon leave Capel Village Hall for 

a treasure hunt in the car then return 

to the village hall fields (good weather 

hoped for!) where there will be a fish 

and chip van, pimm’s, beer, soft 

drinks, etc bring picnic blankets 

whilst the kids play - and maybe some 

tug of war and welly throwing along 

with a raffle and hamper draw - all in 

aid of Capel Youth Club.  

More details to follow. 

 

 Saturday, 6th October @ Capel 

School 

QUIZ NIGHT 

7pm for a 7.30pm Start 
 

 
Professional Pet Sitting & Care Services              

01303 240844 

Daily Pet Visits, Holiday Pet/House Sitting,            

07788234481 

Pet Taxi, FREE Meet & Greets.      

Email headsntails17@yahoo.com 
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 

Summary of some items discussed  

 
 Requests from public to address the Council, plus Surgery and Other Feedback:  Closure of roads and diversions, Affinity Water 

work, Footpath installation at Jarvis Homes on B2011, Fridges left outside property, grass verge damage in various vicinities, street 

lights not working – all reported or being investigated.   Defibrillator: On order, waiting delivery then installation outside Village Hall.  

 Traffic Management: Investigations on-going for provision of speed indicators and/or repeater signs in various locations in Village.  

Cllr: Greening to take over as delegate and co-ordinator of Speed Watch Scheme.  Courtwood Roundabout signage still not reinstated 

by Kent Highways.    Planning: Several applications and their status reported – full details available on Dover District Council 

website: https://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-Applications/View-Applications--Decisions/View-Applications.aspx       

DDC Review of Local Plan:  Questionnaire to residents being sent out with February issue of Grapevine, which will include ways to 

return, collection dates and drop-in sessions to discuss with Councillors.  This will form a basis for response to Local Plan when up for 

consultation.   Neighbourhood Watch: Investigations on-going to; replace Village flower boxes at speed limit signs;  cleaning of the 

two bus shelters owned by Parish Council; circulation of inappropriate parking leaflets; Capel Cares: Monthly Coffee Mornings to be 

held in Church Hall from 2nd February. Report for monthly newsletter being considered.  Recreation Equipment: Bi-monthly status 

report received by Councillors.  Zip-Wire now repaired and reinstated.  Two new replacement infant swings installed. Consideration 

will be given in next financial year to replace un-used equipment in junior play area, together with enhancement to hedgerow to clear 

out brambles and overgrown undergrowth.      Highways:  Potholes continue to be a cause for concern in how they are repaired and 

classification of “what is a pothole” or “surface damage” according to Kent Highways.  Contact to be made with newly appointed 

Project Manager at Kent Highways to arrange meeting to discuss several Highway issues.     Public Rights of Way: Cliff paths 

reported to be very muddy and slippery – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty to be contacted for advice on surface dressing.  

Downgrade of footpath ER218 survey being completed Cllr: Lake.     Other: Draft Budget for 2018-2019 received by Councillors, 

who discussed Salaries and Charges relating to Grapevine Newsletter Adverts, together with funds to be held for replacement play 

equipment.  Agreed Precept for 2018-2019 was an increase of £7.05 per annum, per household, on a Band D Council Tax Charge.  Bus 

service and route to Folkestone discussed to take in a route via Blackbull Road, Hospital and Folkestone Station – it was agreed to await 

analysis of questionnaire and then progress further. 

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 20th February 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 

A COPY OF MINUTES and MEETING AGENDAS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE at 

http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/   ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND and ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK. 

Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, or  

Tel: 01303 259564.  Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
REMINDER THAT ALL INFORMATION BETWEEN GRAPEVINE NEWSLETTERS IS INCLUDED ON PARISH COUNCIL’S 

FACEBOOK PAGE or BY NOTIFICATION VIA EMAIL DATABASE. 

PLEASE SHARE & PASS ON IF ANY OF YOUR FRIENDS OR FAMILY WISH TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PARISH COUNCIL EMAIL 

DATABASE TO RECEIVE NOTIFICATIONS, MESSAGES, NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH INFORMATION, PLANNING 

APPLICATIONS AND "WHAT'S ON" EVENTS. CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK or LIKE COUNCIL’S FACEBOOK PAGE. 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil 
 

*********************************************************************************** 

For many years Brian Tutt has been delivering the Grapevine in the lower end of Capel Street but feels 

now is the time to give up. We do thank him very much and Martin Woods, who delivers the top end of 

Capel Street, is taking on his round. Thank you Martin. 

********************************************************************* 

 

Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-Applications/View-Applications--Decisions/View-Applications.aspx
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE COMMUNITY PLAN QUESTIONNAIRE - STOP! DO NOT THROW AWAY!  
 SEE SEPARATE DOCUMENT WITH THIS NEWSLETTER 

THIS IS AN IMPORTANT DOCUMENT FOR THE FUTURE OF CAPEL! 

I wish everyone a peaceful and healthy 2018.  

Over the recent festive holiday many may have over indulged in the consumption of alcohol for just a few days and then be 

back in control until their next celebration.  

Others, either will find it more difficult to stop, or this festive period may be the start of a downward spiral leading to the start 

of alcoholism and all the alcohol related illnesses it will attract eventually over the next fifteen to twenty years, then there is the 

additional costs such as the grief alcoholism gives to families, marriages, relationships, employment not to mention the 

phenomenal costs to the NHS and the Local Authority. 

To combat this problem Kent is rolling out a Dry January campaign. 

As Dry January gets underway, special training is helping Kent’s frontline staff to identify and support people who may have an 

alcohol dependency. 

The sessions for professional workers, including probation officers, job centre staff, careers advisors and social workers, are 

just one of the many support services available from Kent County Council-commissioned drugs and alcohol charity ‘change, 

grow, live’ (CGL). 

Felicity Rudman, West Kent Housing Association Tenancy Support Officer, explained why she took part in the training: “We 

go into all sorts of issues in our jobs, from rent arrears to property neglect, and some of the times alcohol does play a part. After 

doing the training, I can now look back and I know I’ve experienced this with a few cases. It helps to be able to relate to the 

things that people are dealing with as well as knowing there’s somewhere we can refer them to for specialist help so it can be 

nipped in the bud before it gets to the point that we can’t deal with it.” 

In Kent, it is believed that more than 327,000 people are drinking at dangerous levels. Kent hospitals treat approximately 

20,000 cases* of alcohol related illness and injury a year while there is also a huge impact on emergency and health services 

due to accidents on the road, in the workplace and the home. Alcohol-related issues cost the NHS in Kent an estimated 

£108million a year. 

Mike Trace, CEO of The Forward Trust, the charity which runs the East Kent Community Drug and Alcohol Service, said: “We 

know from experience that issues with alcohol can have a significant impact on people from all walks of life, as well as their 

families, particularly during and directly after the festive season. That’s why our East Kent Drug and Alcohol Service hubs are 

running a series of informal coffee mornings throughout January for people who are worried about the amount of alcohol they 

drink. People can drop in without an appointment and talk in confidence to a member of our team about their concerns.  

“Forward supports people throughout East Kent who have issues with drugs and alcohol, no matter what those issues are. If you 

need help, do get in touch or drop into any of our five Hubs.”  

Location details can be found at www.eastkentdrugandalcohol.org.uk. 

For more information on the treatment, support and recovery services available across Kent, go to www.kent.gov.uk/social-

care-and-health/health/alcohol-and-drug      Geoffrey Lymer, Kent County Councillor, Dover West Ward. 

************************************************************************************

*  

 
OUR POSTMAN JAY - As many of you were aware, it was with very deep regret 

and sadness to notify all that our postman Jay passed away on Boxing Day, 26th 

December 2017.  FOR INFORMATION - On Thursday, 21st December our Parish 

Council Chairman, Keith Pilcher and Councillor Cherry Leppard visited Jason (Jay) 

and his wife Kellie in the Pilgrims Hospice, Hythe Road, Ashford. Cherry and Keith 

sat in a room with Jay where he had a very frank, honest and very moving discussion 

with them about his illness and what the future held for him. He told them that the 

prognosis for the future was not good, but he remained cheerful. He spoke with 

passion about his love of Capel and expressed concerns about some of the vulnerable 

Parishioners he had met when he was doing his round. They took with them the 

money that our Parishioners had kindly donated. Jay was deeply moved to think that 

the people of Capel were thinking of him. During their meeting, Jay asked that when 

the time came, could his Wake be organised for him in the Village Hall. Both Cherry 

and Keith found the meeting with Jay to be very moving and something they will not 

forget for a very long time.  Our Postie was such a brave guy!  

REST IN PEACE JAY. 
Thank you to everyone who donated refreshments for Jay’s Wake, also to the many 

who gave up their time to help at the Village Hall and to those who attended on the 

day. The Hall was full to bursting.  It was amazing how the Village joined together to 

provide a wonderful spread and give Jay his wish.  

There will be a memorial service for Jay at St Radigund’s Church, Albany 

Road, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7JT, on SATURDAY, 3rd FEBRUARY  

at 3.00 p.m., at which anyone who wishes to attend, will be welcome. 

http://www.eastkentdrugandalcohol.org.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/health/alcohol-and-drug
http://www.kent.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/health/alcohol-and-drug
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Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial  

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 
Website:  https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 

Facebook Page: 

https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?ref=br_rs 

 

 

 

Jessica Young - MAAT 

 Accountancy, Book-keeping,  

Payroll and VAT services  

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation.  Flexible hours 

Contact details:        

Mob: 07704 518251    Tel: 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  
 

 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?ref=br_rs
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 

Capel Street.      

Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for February 

4th        Greg Marlam 

11th   Rev Ruddle 

18th      Pam Barr 

25th     Margaret Woolvan 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 489006 -  Pam Barr 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 

 

 

Happy  

Gardening! 

For more information please contact 

Brian Castle on 01303 259105 
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI 

 

 

Hello Everyone, I hope you had a nice Christmas and made your New Year resolutions. Hopefully not too many 

of you caught the illnesses going around this winter. Our December Christmas meeting was well attended with 

members and guests being in a festive mood, the tables were filled with various drinks and nibbles and looked 

really nice with Christmas decorations. The buffet table had an array of plates of delicious   food brought in by 

the members. 

After a brief welcome talk from Glynis, the Achievers Cup was awarded to Pam for all her charity   work and 

fund raising she does in Africa. The winners of the monthly competition throughout the year were Helen 3rd, 

Jenny 2nd and Pat 1st place. There was a lot of joining in and singing to the group “Spare Parts” singing songs 

from the 1950s to Christmas songs, it was a very lively evening, and Jenny thanked the group for coming and 

entertaining us all. The hampers for the raffle prizes were very good containing different themes of gardening, 

cheeses, beauty etc. Eve and Janice had a type of post office going on sorting out all the Christmas cards into 

piles that members had brought for each other.  

Our January meeting had Dr Leemer as our speaker talking about Dementia, he was asked a lot of different 

questions about the subject and gave informative answers.  

After refreshments there was a game of charades which had all the members laughing at the acting out the 

descriptions of the subjects. 

If you would like to give us a try, come along as a visitor and receive a warm welcome, it is a chance to make 

new friends, have some fun and look forward to what the next meeting holds. 
 

List of 2018 WI Monthly Meetings  

Feb 13th 

Social Evening – Fish & Chips – Update on 

Africa from Mrs Pam Barr. 

March 13th 

Air Ambulance 

April 10th 

Mrs Jen Parsons – How not to be a victim of 

Crime 

May 8th 

Resolutions Meeting and Update on ACWW 

June 12th 

Mrs Kath Clark – History of Capel-le-Ferne 

July 10th 

Dr Gehad Homsey – Mercy Ships 

August 14th 

Garden Meeting (2.30 p.m.) TBA 

September 11th 

Burlesque Evening 

October 9th  

Mrs Glynis Miller – Food Banks 

November 13th  

Annual Meeting – Helen Stevenson Quiz 

December 11th  

Christmas Meeting - 

 

Fundraising Events 
WI Bingo – St Radigund’s Church Hall -- 

Friday 23rd February 2018 

WI Bingo – St Radigund’s Church Hall – 

Friday 29th June 2018 
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 Judo I.B.F. Club 
ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm. 
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3rd Dan     
Tel: 01303 211594 

Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3rd Dan 
Tel: 07917131571.       

New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & 

Coaches to give expert tuition.   
Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 
 

Capel-le-Ferne Bowling Club 
Jenny Carter    01303 250928 

Barry Mansfield   01303 257157 

Ros Chandler    01303 255862 

Bowls Club News 
Happy New Year to all our members 

The bowls club is off to a great start in the New Year, The league team are zipping up the league table and are 

currently in second place in the first division.  We have two new members Ian and Sue who have just moved 

into the area and we would like to extend to them a warm welcome. 

We have a Chish and Fip night on the 27th February all members are welcome, more details nearer the time. 

Club competitions are well under way and we would like to remind members that finals day will be on 4th 

March.  Keep this day clear and come along to support the finalist.  

The lighter nights are coming so there is no excuse for not turning out on a Tuesday night. 

 

 

The  

Capel Ramblers 

The next two walks will be on Saturday 3rd February, and 

Saturday 3rd March. 

The February walk will start from Eastry Village car park,  

CT13 0HF. This will be led by Liz and John. 

And the March walk will start from Fernfield Lane, 

Hawkinge CT18 7AW. This will be led by Brian Cane. 

If you do not intend to walk on a particular day then please 

inform the leader as it helps the leader to start on time. 

New walkers are always welcome, so start the New Year  

with the resolution to walk more. 

Walking feet are happy feet 
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  

Shutters, Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio 

Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 
 

Items for March 2018 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

by 6pm, Sunday, 18th February 2018 

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
    

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

07971807150 

 

 

 

mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

